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1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT  
1.1 To seek approval for the refreshed/amended Protocol for the Council’s Independent Persons
2. RECOMMENDATIONS
2.1 That Members consider and approve the amended protocol for the Council’s Independent Persons
3.   CORPORATE PRIORITIES

The report relates to the following corporate priorities:
	Clean, green and safe


	
	Strong and healthy communities
	

	Strong South Ribble in the heart of prosperous Lancashire
	
	Efficient, effective and exceptional council
	X


4.   BACKGROUND TO THE REPORT

4.1 At its meeting on the 7th of December Standards committee considered the existing Protocol for the Council’s Independent Persons.
4.2 Overall it was considered that the document was a sound one and that it did not require a major review but rather only a light touch refresh was required. It was agreed that an amended Protocol be brought to this meeting for consideration.
4.3 With this in mind the council’s Interim Monitoring Officer has assessed the existing protocol. In this process he took into account comments made by our Independent Persons and of a councillor not on committee.
4.4 Members will find at Appendix A an updated and amended protocol. The changes to the existing document are highlighted by tracked changes. The changes are not substantial and are designed to improve the clarity of the document. In particular it must be remembered that at the time that the existing document was drafted the council only had one Independent Person. Members will see an additional introductory paragraph that explains that we now have two such persons.
4.5 Members are asked to consider the appended updated Protocol, suggest any further changes that they may consider desirable and then to approve the document.
5.   WIDER IMPLICATIONS AND BACKGROUND DOCUMENTATION

.
5.1 Comments of the Statutory Finance Officer

There are no financial implications arising directly from this report.

5.2 Comments of the Monitoring Officer
The requirement to have at least one Independent Person is set out in the Localism Act 2011.

The protocol is designed to provide clarity as to how the Independent Persons will operate in practice.

There are no specific legal implications arising from this report.

	Other implications: 

· Risk

· Equality & Diversity
· HR & Organisational Development 
· Property & Asset Management

· ICT / Technology

	There are no specific risk implications arising from this report
There are no specific equality implications arising from this report

There are no HR implications arising from this report

There are no Property or asset management implications arising from this report

There are no specific ICT implications arising from this report.


6.  BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS (or there are no background papers to this report)
Appendix A – Amended Protocol
David Whelan
Interim Monitoring Officer
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